
 
 
 
 
May 1, 2015 
 
 

PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1640 
 
 

To All Members of the PCRB: 
 
 

Re: VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY - CODE 994 

 
The premium charged for Code 994, Volunteer Fire Company, is based on the population 
served by the volunteer fire company being covered.  The PCRB strongly encourages all 
insurers providing coverage under Code 994 to periodically and consistently review the 
population served by each given volunteer fire company.  Such a review should be mandatory 
whenever a carrier first insures any volunteer fire company.  Population coverage information 
should then be submitted to the PCRB via the PCRB website.  The form to be used for this 
purpose is the Volunteer Firemen Exposure Form (VFEF), which can be found in the Forms 
section of the website.  Note that the insured volunteer fire company may also submit a VFEF to 
change or confirm the population served by the volunteer fire company. 
 

 
Timothy L. Wisecarver 
President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to visit our website at www.pcrb.com for more information about this and 
other topics. 

 


